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Dear Friends,

On behalf of the people of the Palmetto State, I am pleased to welcome you to the 2016
Southeastern Province Council Meeting hosted by the Greenville, South Carolina, Alumni
Chapter of Kappa Alpha Psi Fraternity, Inc.

For more than a century, the members of Kappa Alpha Psi Fraternity have shared a commitment
to advancing opportunities for scholarship, leadership, and service for young men. This tradition
continues today as you work to change lives and make a difference in your communities. During
this event, you will have an opportunity to reflect on the Fraternity’s growth throughout its
history as well as the ways your programs help secure a brighter future for so many.

Michael and I wish you all the best for a great meeting and the opportunity it affords to build on
your legacy of success while connecting with friends old and new. We hope you will also take
some time to enjoy the natural beauty, cultural attractions, delicious foods, and warm hospitality
that make South Carolina such a great place to live, work, and learn. God bless.




